OFFICIAL

St Brendan’s Primary School Parent Council

AGM 2020 

The Parent Council is a group of parents who represent parent views and work in partnership with school staff and the local authority to achieve the best for all pupils.  Having a Parent Council allows the collective view of parents to be represented on matters such as the quality and standards of education at the school and other matters of interest.  During 2019-20, the Parent Council was grateful for the support of 1 co-opted member from the local community and 2 staff members who attended on a rotational basis. We also had a representative from the parish attend to allow a more collaborative working approach. Local councillors attended our meetings on a fairly regular basis which provided a useful link to local authority priorities.  The Parent Council meets approximately 10 times per year with all meeting dates agreed at the AGM.  As the head of the Parent Council, Lee-Anne King identified a clear role for the Parent Council in her plans to improve the school experience for all of our children.  The Parent Council was used as a sounding board for several new policies and initiatives in the school and members were pleased with this consultative approach.  We also continued to manage our closed group page on Facebook in order to keep parents informed and up to date who are unable to attend any of the meetings. 
The closed group was particularly helpful in relaying information and advice to parents when the school was closed as a result of Covid-19. It allowed the parents to express their concerns and assist each other safely during this period. It also provided an outlet to ease the feelings of isolation amongst the parents. The Head Teacher also used this outlet to share information from the school and the local authority at a time were advice was changing on a daily basis.  
Summary of issues that the Parent Council was consulted on, informed of and participated in during 2019-20
· Continued programme of improvements to the school building and campus
· The school’s delivery of the curriculum
· Getting it Right for Every Child (GIRFEC)
· The School Improvement Plan

· Content of the school handbook 
· Updates from the Pupil Council

· School trips and social events

· Parking and road safety
· School uniform

· Promoting Positive Behaviour Policy 

· Appointment of a new staff members
Fundraising

All funds raised by the Parent Council are used to support the work of the school and extra-curricular activities. The covid pandemic affected the events calendar for this term however thanks to forward planning we still managed to organise P1 Homework bags and the P7 Leavers Hoodies in time for the end of term. Some events were cancelled due to the pandemic. In the past year we have supported the following:
· Homework bags for Primary 1

· Refreshments at Christmas parties

· Primary 7 Leavers Hoodies
· Upper School trip to local pantomime

· Lower School given selection boxes at Christmas

· Donations to school 
· Halloween Disco

· Christmas fayre

Membership

The Parent Council needs new members to keep it vibrant, particularly parents whose children are at the start of their school experience and have a long association ahead of them.  Everyone on the Parent Council brings something different and something useful to make it work, so please don’t think you have nothing to offer.   If you are interested in becoming a member please join us at the AGM or get in touch:

Facebook: St Brendan’s Parent Council (Please provide your child’s name and their class)
e-mail: stbrendansparentcouncil@hotmail.co.uk
phone: 0141 952 4449
All parents and carers are welcome to attend Parent Council meetings.  Updates from the Parent Council and minutes of all meetings are available on the school website http://www.st-brendans-pri.glasgow.sch.uk
Moving forward in the current climate we will be using Zoom to conduct Parent Council meetings. This will hopefully allow more parents to participate and share their opinions/concerns on how to improve the Parent Council. We will also have to look at more ways of raising funds as many of the events we usually run will no longer be viable due to government guidelines in social distancing and for the safety of the children within the school.
We will continue to use the school newsletter to keep you informed.  Parents who have provided us with their email address will receive communications by this method.  Please let us know if you would like to be added to the email distribution list.  

Dates for all meetings in 2020-21 will be confirmed at the AGM.  

